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	Minutes
	Date JUNE 6, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Andrew Beasley, Jerry Bernardo, Emily Brown, Darren Chevalier, Ian Dunn, Pat Forbes, Terry Gray, Kelly Lane, Cris LaPointe, Linda Lauzon, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, Ted Pendle, David Penner, Wayne Scarrow, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Tom Babcock, Jacquie Beasley, Harry Chadwick, Justin Day, Paul Douglass, Joe DiCocco, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Don McGugan



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #230606-001

“That the Minutes from May 17, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/J. Mellor)
Carried with amendments



	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· Balance at the end of May 2023 was $ 377,123.08.

· Received 187 credit card transactions since registration opened.

MOTION #230606-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Forbes)
Carried


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Jerry Bernardo
Paul Walsh

Harry Chadwick

Kevin Taylor

Emily Brown
Ted Pendle
2023 AGM Delegates
AGM Rooms and dinner
$100.00

$100.00

$100.00

$220.00

$100.00

$830.00 
MOTION #230606-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/J. Mellor)
Carried

2022 AUDIT

· Audit was completed by Michael McDonough Professional Corporation.

· There were no audit matters to be brought to our attention.

· The auditor indicated it is positive that we continue to have two people besides our Treasurer doing monthly audits.

· We lost $41,000 year after year due to COVID as expenses were over budget.

· It should be noted that we did use surplus money to lower registration costs and still kept a balance of $418,000.
MOTION #230606-004
“That the auditor’s report by Michael McDonough Professional Corporation be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Lauzon)
Carried

MOTION #230606-005
“That Michael McDonough Professional Corporation be appointed as auditor for the 2023 season.” (Pendle/Lauzon)
Carried




	REGISTRAR

	REGISTRATION:
· 378 registered to date.

· 42 Volunteer Registrations received.

DIVISION F-Foundations

               L - League

REGISTRANTS

U6 F

43

U7 F

14

U8 F

15

U9 F

2

U6 L

12

U7 L

22

U8 L

32

U9 L

43

U11

69

U13

59

U15

43

U16

12

U18

10

U21

2

· Registrar has all bench staff information and rep rosters are being uploaded and will be sent to Alliance.
· Rep players have to register by June 30.

· Registration is open until July 31.

· We haven’t boosted Facebook ad yet, but we can if we need to.

· We have 19 transfers including some bench staff.  NRP’s transferred in prior to June 1.  Mostly it is the players who live in Sarnia that played in Point Edward.

· Discussion about ensuring we have registration ad on all of our social media and webmaster will link Facebook with our Twitter and Instagram accounts.


	REC VICE CHAIR

	FIRST SHIFT REGISTRATION:
· 10 players have registered currently.

· 40% identified as female and 60% identified as male.

· 4 volunteers from Sarnia Girl’s Hockey and Kevin Taylor and Joe DiCocco will assist.

· Maximum number of players is 45.

· Ice is booked on Fridays at 5 pm.

REC STEERING COMMITTEE:

· Rec Steering Committee to consist of Kevin Taylor (Chair), Emily Brown, Jerry Bernardo, Jeff Fogal, Ian Dunn, Pat Forbes, Joseph DiCocco and Don McGugan.  




	ICE REPORT

	· Starting to plot ice times.

· Staggering rink times is occurring and Rink 2 at PASA will be on the ½ hour and Clearwater Red will also be on the ½ hour.

· Still some questions on how this is going to work for our ice blocks.

· We have submitted all of our blackout dates to the City.

· Waiting to hear back from the City on what other blackout dates have been submitted.

· Couple of teams have reached out about extra ice.

· Getting requests from teams regarding times.

· Still need tournament dates from rep teams.

· Should we entertain rec games occurring during the week and practising on the weekends to lessen lost games due to blackout weekends.

· We could do that the weeks where there’s a weekend black out.

· Rec Steering Committee can also discuss this and come up with a recommendation.

· There will be no hockey on Halloween for rec and younger rep teams.




	REC EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR
	· U11 jerseys were ordered. 
· Tim Hortons account is being started and jerseys will be ordered soon.

· All of the equipment and almost all of the keys came back which is positive.

· Hoping to review inventory and see where we are at.

· 


	VICE CHAIR ADMINISTRATION:

	RISK MANAGEMENT:

REP TEAM BUDGETS:

· 5 of 7 A/AA teams have submitted their initial budgets. 

· Only 2 of 8 B/BB teams have submitted initial budgets.

· If a team’s budget is not submitted, they cannot receive a tournament loan. 

· It needs to be stressed that SHA teams cannot do any raffles due to onerous OLG requirements and limitations.  
POLICY, PROCEDURES AND RESPONSIBILITIES:

· A review occurred of Rights and Responsibilities of Board members.

· Board Member’s Code of Ethics was also reviewed.

· Policy, Procedures and Responsibilities are found on the SHA website.

· Looking at reviewing and simplifying our policies.




	CLINIC DIRECTOR

	· Looking at scheduling C1 and C2 with Tyler at the Alliance office.

· Alliance may be doing C1 and C2 online.

· For D1 – we will wait until we get complete roster list to determine who needs D1. 

· There are a couple of coaches that need to do the Certification.


	NEW BUSINESS
	ALLIANCE RESET INITIATIVE:
· SHA Chair is part of a subcommittee, and the committee submitted their report.  3 sub committees prepared reports and are presenting them to the Alliance Senior Executive tonight.

· The report if approved will be presented at the Alliance AGM.

· Some feedback that was submitted was to stop doing new initiatives every year.
POLICY, PROCEDURES AND RESPONSIBILITIES:

· SHA Vice Chair is working on updating SHA Policy/Procedure Manuals.

· SHA Constitution is posted on our website.  Policies, Rules and Regulations have been compiled over the last 30 years and a lot of it is out of date.  We are working away at it.

· We need to change the format from a PDF to being a searchable document for ease of use.
· We also had an old Manual of Operations for Rep and Rec that needs to be updated as well.
SCREENING DOCUMENTS FOR BOARD MEMBERS:

· Emails have been sent out to Board Members outlining the screening documents required for their position i.e., CODF or a police check.

· These documents get updated in the HCR.

RENEGADE TEAMS:

· Lambton Middlesex Lightening is a renegade team in our area.  
· U9 parents that don’t want their children playing ½ ice, so they go to these leagues.  
· As of September 10, players who participate in a practice, game our tournament with a renegade team will be suspended for the remainder of the season and can’t participate for a full year.
· SHA could lose our sanctioning if any of our teams participate in a renegade tournament or play exhibition games with renegade teams.

· We will post this on our SHA website when we have firm dates.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Wednesday, June 21, 2023, at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Lower Hall.
· SHA Chair has requested an update from the City on Clearwater construction.




	adjournment


	MOTION #230606-006
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/Turner)
Carried


Paul Walsh                





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
